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Winter Fitness Challenge

Sunday 14th August dawned and over 52 KZN Masters Swimmers and their friends braved the unusually cold Durban weather, more suitable for Polar Bears in order to swim their fastest at the Gordon Rd School Pool all in aid of raising money for charity. The chosen charity for 2011 was the MOTHWA HAVEN, which is a home for the Aged. In addition to the teams' entry fee swimmers were encouraged to bring toiletries etc. No less than 14 potential new members participated in the relays.

Our Pietermaritzburg Highway members, Bev Shuttleworth, Terry Thompson and Ina Koen and a friend swam their relay a few days later in Pietermaritzburg.

The winning team of Mark and Julian Taylor, Lwazi Deyi and John Ellis clocked up 6150m in the allocated 60 minutes. Close on their heels were the "Hangovers", Pete and Barbs Lavett (Bowley), "Horse" Stewart and Warren Beuster who swum 6100m. Some teams swum laps of 25m, others 50 or 100m. Some chose to dive in whilst others started each lap in the water. 

Hot soup awaited the swimmers and there were also lucky draws. At the end of the morning the swimmers treated themselves to lunch at one of Durban's Florida Rd restaurants. 

A total of R1800 in cash, over 250 toiletry items, a stove, curtains, bedding and many other items were collected and given to the charity. The money was used to buy kitchenware
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Jenny Ireland, Juanine Schaanick                    Sven Dahlmann (East Coast) and 

(Both Highway) and Morag Bromfield              Heather Goldstein (Highway)


 (East Coast)

Our Highway Masters Swimming Club family is growing! 
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6 month old Chenelle Warden




   13month old Kirsty Koegelenberg
Susan’s Daughter






Mandy’s daughter

HIGHWAY MASTERS SWIMMING SNIPPETS
· We have 25 registered Highway Masters Swimmers so far. A warm welcome to Lesley Taylor who has joined us and to Theo van der Merwe who has rejoined after a break. We look forward to welcoming Huibert Phielix’s friend Schalk.
· Our condolences to Terry Thompson, whose 90 year old mother passed away in Zimbabwe recently

· Geoff and Peta Harrison have just come back from a Swim Trek, swimming Holiday in Greece. They also travelled to Turkey.
· Ina Koen spent part of the July Holidays in France.

· The Highway family is proud of Dante Nortje, Debbie Wade’s son. In the recent KZN Junior Championships at King Park Pool he won 6 gold medals, 2 silver and 2 bronze medals and was named the best swimmer in his age group.

OPEN WATER SWIM
The next Open Water Dam Swim is the popular Sun City Swim on Saturday 22nd October. There is a 3km and 1500m www.suncityswim.co.za (Unfortunately the same weekend as SA Masters Short Course swim champs (KZN region) in PMB. (Dolphin Surf Swim Sunday 4th September)
NEXT GALA
Sunday 11th September at 10 am at Gordon Road. Event program is attached.

Cheers for now

Ann Gray
PRO




Heather Goldstein Chairperson
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